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City Hall, Room 400

Position: Does Not Oppose

The Department of Finance is herein reporting on City Council Bill 21-0088, Study and Report – Integrated Services Model, requiring that the Mayor’s Office of Children and Family Success (MOCFS), in consultation with partner agencies and organizations, submit a report to the Mayor and City Council regarding the adjustment of the service delivery system so that when families enter the system, they can access all parts of the system, including older adult services and the Homeowner’s Tax Credit.

Background
Per the provisions of this measure, the report must include a description of Baltimore’s Promise, 2-Generation Approach model, and any relevant model as well as a discussion of the challenges agencies face trying to ensure that older adults are able to access services like HUBS and the Homeowner’s Tax Credit. Additionally, the report calls for an outline describing the how the integration of older adults into the Baltimore’s Promise model or a new model of service integration can be operationalized to ensure that older adults and every family eligible for the Homeowner’s Tax Credit and Renter’s Tax Credit can access that important service. More so, the report will provide a discussion of all entry points through which residents request services that will be the entry point for the integrated services approach and agreements that MOCFS has in place with partners which describe how the partners will assist with referrals. Lastly, the report will provide details regarding how the integrated data model will function, or how data will be collected and shared among the agencies and partners and the implementation costs for the integrated services model and the integrated data model; and should it be fully funded, the timeline for implementation of this approach. 

Currently, MOCFS, in collaboration with the Baltimore City Community Action Partnership (BCCAP), utilizes five community-based CAP centers to administer the city’s energy, water and rental assistance programs and collaborate across the community to connect almost 30,000 families every year to the resources they need to move toward financial stability. BCCAP services include eviction prevention, water assistance, energy assistance, financial education and case management.

Fiscal Impact
The Department of Finance defers to the technical expertise of the named agencies on this legislation in their findings. At the conclusion of the study and report, budget requests for additional funds to implement the recommendations of the study will need to be submitted and reviewed through the annual budget process.

Conclusion
[bookmark: _GoBack]City Council Bill 21-0088, Study and Report – Integrated Services Model, will require that Baltimore City the Mayor’s Office of Children and Family Success, in consultation with the various towing stakeholder agencies, study and submit a report to the Mayor and City Council setting forth a comprehensive approach to ensure that families have access to the services they need. The Department of Finance stands ready to assist in the requisite fiscal analysis to implement this measure. 

For the reasons stated above, the Department of Finance does not oppose City Council Bill 21-0088.


cc: Henry Raymond
      Natasha Mehu
      Nina Themelis
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